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October 13th, 2020

The regular business meeting of the Faculty Senate was held on Tuesday, October 13, 2020, at 3:30 p.m., via Zoom. The Senate President was in the chair and the Secretary was present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written.
SU President Charles Wight made announcements and answered questions.
Provost Karen Olmstead made announcements.
The Senate President made announcements.
The Officers of the Senate reported that the meeting for the Petitioned All-Faculty Vote has been scheduled and the information distributed to Faculty.
The Officers of the Senate recommended a motion which, after debate and amendment, passed as follows: “Unless the executive committee of the faculty senate directs otherwise, documents that are distributed to faculty (agendas, official minutes, notes, attachments) and subsequently placed on the SU website shall be placed on the website so that the documents are publicly available.  The faculty senate bylaws, which are posted on the SU website, shall also be publicly available.” The vote was 14 votes for and 1 against.
The Officers of the Senate announced that they will be charging the Ad-hoc Budget Committee and the Faculty Financial Affairs Committee to investigate the Faculty resource losses relative to administrative items which have continued to be funded.
The motion on contactless COVID-19 testing from 9/22/20 was returned to the Senate by the Provost for further consideration.
A discussion on the options for the Spring Semester schedule was held.
A proposed motion (never actually made) on amending the Bylaws to change the structure of the Faculty Financial Affairs Committee was sent to the Ad-hoc Budget Committee and the Faculty Financial Affairs Committee for review.
Anita Brown made a motion which passed after debate:
Resolved, that the Senate adopt a standing rule that when a “friendly amendment” is proposed, the question shall be immediately put to the Senate using the procedure of unanimous consent. If no objection is raised, the amendment shall pass. If an objection is raised, the amendment shall be opened to debate and voted upon under normal procedures.

An objection may be raised because the Senator objects to the proposed amendment, wishes to debate or further amend the proposed amendment, believes a formal vote would be beneficial given the circumstances, or for any other reason.
Anita Brown moved, “Resolved, that the Senate adopt a standing rule that all motions shall be considered informally, unless a motion to consider the motion formally is passed by majority vote.” After debate, the motion passed with 13 votes for and 1 against.
Anita Brown moved that “In matters of attendance, including (but not limited to) grade penalties for not attending required face-to-face course sessions and for the provision of opportunities to students to make up sessions and assessments, Faculty will be guided by the yellow roster indications provided on GullNet and/or official communications from SU Cares.  Using this data to implement clearly communicated and equitably applied course policies will not be grounds for a Student Academic Grievance or other actions against Faculty.  Faculty will not be penalized for choosing to only provide make up opportunities to students who have been officially indicated on the roster as not cleared to attend classes for reasons other than COVID testing noncompliance.” After debate, the motion passed.
The meeting adjourned at 4:59 p.m.
Jennifer Martin, Secretary
Approved, 11/10/20
